

SECTION 2: PHONETICS. III. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the rest by circling the corresponding letter A, B, C or D. (1,2 point)

1	A. <u>pl</u> ays	B. <u>s</u> ays	C. <u>da</u> ys	D. <u>st</u> ays
2	A. <u>wh</u> at	B. <u>wh</u> o	C. <u>wh</u> ere	D. <u>wh</u> en
3	A. <u>s</u> port	B. <u>st</u> art	C. <u>l</u> isten	D. <u>e</u> at
4	A. <u>g</u> ame	B. <u>g</u> eography	C. <u>v</u> egetable	D. <u>ch</u> ange
5	A. <u>st</u> ation	B. <u>int</u> ersection	C. <u>q</u> uestion	D. <u>inv</u> itation
6	A. <u>te</u> acher	B. <u>ch</u> ildren	C. <u>l</u> unch	D. <u>ch</u> emistry

IV. Choose the word with different stress pattern. Write A, B, C or D in the space provided (0.8pt)

7	A. delicious	B. difficult	C. dangerous	D. different
8	A. activity	B. badminton	C. basketball	D. aerobics
9	A. sandwich	B. chocolate	C. cartoon	D. toothpaste
10	A. correct	B. receive	C. visit	D. unload

SECTION 3: VOCABULARY & GRAMMAR. V. Choose the best answer to complete each sentence, identify your answer by circling the corresponding letter A, B, C, or D. (4.0 points)

- You can watch Harry Potter on TV _____ you can read it.
A. so B. and C. but D. or
- "- _____ a nice T-shirt, Trang!" - "Thank you"
A. How B. What C. Which D. It
- "- _____ films have you seen this week?" - "Only one"
A. How many B. What C. Which D. Who
- There aren't _____ good films on TV at the moment
A. some B. any C. much D. a lot
- If we cut down more trees, there _____ more floods.
A. are B. were C. have been D. will be
- That is _____ book I've ever read.
A. the borest B. the boring C. the most boring D. the most bored
- The opposite of "polluted" is
A. fresh B. good C. dirty D. safe
- We should use reusable water bottles _____ of plastic ones.
A. instead B. because C. despite D. however
- In the future, we won't go on holiday to the beach but we _____ go on holiday to the moon.
A. must B. can't C. might D. won't
- _____ you swim when you were ten?
A. Can B. Could C. Will D. Might
- My father likes watching TV _____ he doesn't like listening to music.
A. and B. so C. but D. because
- We should use _____ pens and pencils to reduce rubbish.
A. reliable B. reusable C. refillable D. sociable
- In the future, we will have _____ to do housework.
A. robots B. wireless TV C. smart phone D. hi-tech fridge
- Eiffel Tower is the most attractive _____ in France.
A. building B. resort C. square D. landmark
- We should use _____ to save natural resources.

- A. oil B. solar energy C. coal D. gas
16. _____ means creating new products from used materials.
A. Reduce B. Reuse C. Recycle D. Rebuild
17. If the _____ is polluted, we won't have enough food to eat.
A. water B. air C. noise D. soil
18. We should give unused clothes to _____ to help the people in need...
A. charity B. factory C. market D. hospital
19. _____ are you going to stay here? ~ For a week.
A. How often B. How long C. How many D. How far
20. _____ happens when water in lakes, rivers and oceans is polluted.
A. Air pollution B. Soil pollution C. Water pollution D. Noise pollution

VI. Supply the correct tense or form of the verbs in brackets. (2.0 points)

1. How long you (wait) _____ for me? – Just a few minutes.
2. Tony can (speak) _____ two languages.
3. Every evening, my father (watch) _____ television.
4. His parents (buy) _____ a new house next month?
5. Le Tam wants _____ (be) a teacher after he leaves school.
6. There are lots of gray clouds in the sky. It (rain) _____.
7. Where is your mom now? - She (grow) _____ vegetables in the garden.
8. Children like (ride) _____ e-bikes to school.
9. How much fruit that farmer (produce) _____ every year?
10. He often says OK when he (talk) _____ with the guests

VII. Give the correct form of the words in capital to complete the sentences. (1.0 point)

1. Don't make a fire here. It is very **DANGER**
2. The Mekong River is the river in Vietnam. **LONG**
3. Mr. Quang is a **BUSINESS**
4. Is The Underground in London Than Metro in Paris? **GOOD**
5. That can play the guitar very well. **MUSIC**
6. She plays badminton a week. **TWO**
7. Is Phu Ninh a district? **MOUNTAIN**
8. These children like weather. **SUN**

9. What is the of the Great wall?

WIDE

10. He would like to be a one day.

MILLION

VIII. Circle the letter A,B,C or D before the mistake in each sentence. (1.0 point)

1. Phuc is the more intelligent student in the class.
A B C D
2. If we not pollute the soil, Plants will grow well .
A B C D
3. We should reuse and recycling bottles and cans to reduce rubbish.
A B C D
4. That's my father over there. He stands near the window
A B C D
5. How do you go to see the dentist? - Once or twice a month.
A B C D

SECTION 4: READING.: IX. Read the passage. Then choose one suitable word to fill in the gaps.

Mr. Thanh is (1) _____ engineer in a big factory. He lives in a small apartment (2) _____ the fifth floor of a building in Ho Chi Minh City. The factory is not near (3) _____ so he goes to work by bus. He (4) _____ home at 7 o'clock to arrive to work at 7.45. (5) _____ is Saturday morning now, and Mr. Thanh is (6) _____ home, in bed. On Saturdays he (7) _____ at a quarter to seven. Then he sits in the living room and (8) _____ breakfast. On Saturday afternoons he (9) _____ tennis or goes swimming. On Saturday evenings he (10) _____ at home, he usually goes out.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|-----------------|---------------|---------------|
| 1. A. a | B. an | C. the | D. any |
| 2. A. at | B. in | C. on | D. of |
| 3. A. house | B. he's house | C. him house | D. his house |
| 4. A. leaves | B. is leave | C. leaving | D. leave |
| 5. A. It | B. It's | C. Their | D. They |
| 6. A. in | B. at | C. on | D. with |
| 7. A. get up | B. to get up | C. getting up | D. gets up |
| 8. A. have | B. having | C. has | D. to have |
| 9. A. plays | B. is play | C. play | D. is playing |
| 10. A. not stay | B. doesn't stay | C. isn't stay | D. no staying |

X. Fill in each blank with ONE suitable word. (2.0 points)

My brother lives in Ho Chi Minh city. He (1) _____ a teacher of math. He goes to work (2) _____ Monday to Saturday. The school starts (3) _____ 7.00 in the morning and (4) _____ at eleven fifty. After work, he comes back (5) _____ and has lunch at a (6) _____ past twelve. In the afternoon, he (7) _____ the housework and plays games. In the (8) _____ he has dinner at 6.00. After dinner he watches T.V or (9) _____ books. He goes to bed at half (10) _____ eleven.

XI. Read the following passage, then answer the questions by circling A, B, C or D. (1.0 pt)

Nhan and Huong want to know their friends' favorite free time activities, so they are asking their friends about what they like to do in their free time. Many of their friends say that usually eat and drink as well as chat with their friends. They like to talk about many things around them: their teachers, their friends, their families as well as their favorite musicians, singers, soccer players and movie stars. There are

some popular activities after lessons at their school such as: skipping rope, reading books and playing sports. At home, many of their friends say they like to watch TV, listen to music or play computer games. They rarely go to the movies. Some of the girls like to go shopping. Very few of their friends like to do English exercises on the Internet. Many of their friends don't take part in art, music club.

1. What do many of Nhan and Huong's friends usually do in free time?

- A. eat, drink and chat.
- B. go shopping
- C. go to the movie.
- D. do English exercises on the Internet.

2. What do their friends like to talk about?

- A. their teachers, friends and families
- B. their favorite musician and singers
- C. their favorite soccer players and
- D. many things around them movie stars

3. Which of the following activities is NOT popular with their friends at school?

- A. Skipping rope
- B. Take part in art, music club
- C. Reading books
- D. Playing sports

4. Which of the following activities is NOT popular with their friends at home?

- A. Watching T.V
- B. Listening to music
- C. Do English exercises on the Internet
- D. Playing computer games

5. What does the passage talk about?

- A. Nhan and Huong's friends
- B. Free time activities of Nhan and Huong's friends
- C. Nhan and Huong's school
- D. Nhan and Huong's pastimes

SECTION 5: WRITING: XII. Rewrite each of the following sentences in such a way that it means the same as the first one. (2.0 points)

1. How many teachers are there in your school?

⇒ **How many teachers**

2. The toy store is to the right of the bakery.

⇒ **The bakery**

3. Do you and your friends walk to school every day?

⇒ **Do you and your friends go**

4. We have English class at 7.15.

⇒ **Our English class**

5. Let us go to the beach and have a good time there.

⇒ **How about**

6. Is there a colorful picture in your room?

⇒ **Does**

7. How much is a bowl of noodles?

⇒ **What**

8. How high is the Mount Everest?

⇒ **What**

9. I spend two hours a day doing my homework.

⇒ **It**

10. No one in my class is as lazy as Tom.

⇒ **Tom**